SPECIAL MEETING
VILLAGE OF MORRILL BOARD OF TRUSTEES

June 17, 2024
1:30 P.M.
A Special Meeting of the Chairman and Board of Trustees of the Village of Morrill, Nebraska was held on June 17, 2024 at 1:30 p.m. at the Morrill Village Office.  Notice of the meeting had been published according to law, posted in 3 conspicuous places within the Village of Morrill.   The notice stated the date, hour and place of the meeting, that the meeting would be open to the public, that anyone with a disability desiring reasonable accommodation to attend the meeting should contact the Village office, and that an agenda of the meeting kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the office of the Village; provided, however, the Village Board could modify the agenda at the meeting if it determined that an emergency so required.  An agenda kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the Village office at all times from the date of publication of the notice to the time of the meeting.  A similar notice, together with a copy of the agenda, was also delivered to each Board Member.
Chairman Hart presided and Village Clerk Janine Schmidt recorded the proceedings. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Hart directed the public a copy of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act, posted on the north wall for the public’s review. The following Board Members were present: Neal Hart, Denise Sinner, Tony Schuler and Steve Engleman.  
1. Chief Muller presented to the board the bids for in-car video and body cameras.  There were three quotes available for review.  One from Motorola and Two from Axon.  Moved by Member Hart and seconded by Member Schuler to approve the quote from Axon for 10,116.48 for 5 years to be paid out of KENO Funds.
YEAS: Hart, Schuler, Engleman and Sinner. NAYS: None. ABSENT: None

2. Next on the agenda was discussion regarding departmental vacancies.  The board discussed the Greenskeeper vacancy at the Golf Course.  Discussion was held for advertising for a Street & Alley, Water and Sewer employee.  Clerk Schmidt will advertise for this position and it will remain open until filled.  Discussion was also held regarding the Police Officer vacancy and Chief Muller shared he has received one application so far.  
3. Clerk Schmidt shared that the Salary Threshold for employees who are exempt is going up to approximately $44,000 at the next budget session and to $59,000 effective January 1, 2025 so the wages for those classified at exempt employees will have to be discussed at budget time.  Clerk Schmidt also offered to help out the Police Chief with clerical duties and the board directed her to get with the Chief to discuss.
4. The last item on the agenda was a motion to adjourn by Member Hart and seconded by Member Sinner.
YEAS: Hart, Schuler, Engleman, Adams and Sinner. NAYS: None. ABSENT: None


The meeting was then adjourned at 2:52 p.m.  
/s/ Janine K. Schmidt

/s/ Neal Hart
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Village Clerk/Treasurer


Chairman, Board of Trustees
